February 24, 2010

Stephen P. New Law Office
328 Neville Street

Beckley,WV25801-4623

Dear . -

I would like to thank you personally for setting up the independent exam with Dr. Victor
Poletajev. | was truly impressed with how thoroughly the examination was performed. The Doctor
seemed extremely knowiedgeable and genuinely interested in how this injury has affected my life. This
experience was very much unlike the previous compensation doctors | have seen. The examination
could not have-been more pleasant. | have never had a Doctor to take as much time to do his job right
and not rush me out the door for his next patient. He listened to my answers to his questions without
telling me how my injuries should feel. Dr. Poletajev showed respect for me and did not belittie me, like
so many of the other compensation doctors | have seen in the past.

| would most definitely recommend that, in the future, your office send all of their
compensation clients to Dr. Poletajev. After working with compensation and their recommended
doctors, it was truly refreshing to be seen by a doctor who was professional and believed in the oath.
He was friendly and proficient. This appointment was indeed a welcome change in the drive toward th
end of this battle. '

Thanks again,

Jere .o



